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Thank you Mr.    President,
We welcome the delegation of Australia and thank them for the presentation of their report today. 

We appreciate the progress achieved by Australia in the promotion and protection of the HRs since the first UPR cycle. 
In particular, The Republic of Macedonia notes with appreciation the efforts of the Australian government to recognize its indigenous peoples in the Constitution, including the recent parliamentary recommendations to this effect and the declared intention to hold a referendum on the issue in 2017… We further commend the solid funding base for activities related to further empowering Australia’s indigenous population.
We also commend Australia on the appointment of a full-time Human Rights Commissioner in 2013 as an important step towards expanding the protection of human rights in the country. In the same vein, the Republic of Macedonia views positively the establishment of the Joint Committee on Human Rights and the requirement for all legislation to be accompanied by a Statement of Compatibility with Australia’s human rights obligations. 
Despite these positive changes, we have noted the reports of the high rate of violence against women, especially indigenous women and the reports by the Committee on the Rights of the Child regarding the practice of corporal punishment. 

Moreover, we are concerned by the continued allegations of ill-treatment of refugees and asylum seekers, in particular in the Regional Processing Centers. 

The Republic of Macedonia has the following questions:

· What measures are being taken to decrease the level of violence against women, especially indigenous women?
· We would appreciate if the Australian delegation could provide us with information on the progress in the implementation of the Indigenous Advancement Strategy launched in 2014.

We propose one recommendation for consideration:

· Australia to Ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture or other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment (OP-CAT). 
Thank you. 
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